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REPLY  

Rail safety is a top priority. As such, the Government of Canada is continuously looking for ways to make our railway 
system safer for Canadians. The government has taken steps to improve collaboration between railway companies and 
road authorities and encourage them to share safety-related information on their grade crossings.  

Railway companies and road authorities (provinces, municipalities, band councils), and private owners are each 
responsible for managing railway crossing safety in Canada. 

A process to open new road crossings already exists. Road authorities and railway companies are encouraged to work 
together to reach a conclusion on whether or not to open a road crossing, where to open a crossing, and how to 
apportion the costs. Should such discussions be unsuccessful, proponents can access services, such as mediation and 
adjudication, through the Canadian Transportation Agency.  

In most cases, the Agency tries to first resolve complaints through facilitation or mediation. The Canadian Transportation 
Agency has the power to authorize the construction of a new road crossing under sections 101 and 103 of the Canada 
Transportation Act. Agency decisions made through adjudication are legally binding and can include where crossings 
should be located, conditions the crossing must meet, and apportionment of the costs.  



 
 

Transport Canada web site is also regularly updated with information on developments in rail safety 
http://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/railsafety/menu.htm. 
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